
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee Meeting
December 11, 2008

CLRC

2:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York);  Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); 

Pat Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer SLS); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein 


(CLRC), liaison

Action Items:

None
1. Minutes from the meeting on September 24, 2008 were approved as written. 
M(Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.

2. Check and Deposit Register:

· Question:  Does CLRC receive E-Rate?

· Yes.  CLRC applies annually for E-rate.  Previously the Council had to apply for the funds in a lump sum after the funding year had ended.  Now, Verizon applies the discount directly to our bills.  
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
3. Financial Reports:

· Balance Sheet: 

· Accounts receivable:  WALDO billings, Hospital billings, and the Digitization partnership.
· Increase in accounts receivable balance is due to WALDO.

· Accounts payable is high due to WALDO.

· Deferred funds:  There is a significant change to the balance sheet as it is now showing all of the grant income received to date for better analysis of budgetary concerns.
· Income Statement on Operating Side:

· Account 301 State Aid:  Under budget because none of the supplemental aid has been received.
· Account 315 Interest Income: Interest income is considerably under budget because of low interest rates.
· Account  319.09: RBDB funds. Equipment funds have been encumbered, including laptops for the new scanner and training lab.
·   Account 334: Brittanica Online. Invoice was lower than anticipated.
·   Account 342: Have received 25% of the Special Legislative Funds. Penelope will apply for the additional funds.
· Expenses:

· Line 510.25:  CE is under budget due to no CE events to date; the CE Committee meets in January 2009. There is an offset of the money raised by the Annual Meeting Silent Auction.
· Grants:

· DHP: CLRC has received 88% of the funding; it is likely that the program will receive a 6% cut ($1,934).
· Environmental Monitoring:  This is a new grant administered by the CLRC Preservation Committee and Susan Hughes.
· HLSP:  Funding has been received; the Medical Circuit Librarian needs to spend down the grant!
· LSTA: Received 88% of the funds which must be spent by March 31, 2009.
· RBDB: No changes; equipment funds are encumbered for laptops. 
· MISP: No money has been received.

· Special Legislative Funds: We have received 25% of the funds.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

4. Old Business:

· Membership Dues
· Penelope distributed a membership dues increase sheet for a $65/$40/$10 increase and explained that CLRC has not increased its dues for at least ten years.  After general discussion, the Committee agreed that they would recommend to the Board that the dues be increased.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.

· PayPal 
· CLRC’s PayPal account is completely set up and ready to use from our website. 
5. New Business:    
· TIAA-CREF
· Penelope explained that CLRC is working with an attorney to develop a new plan for the Council’s 403(b) retirement plan, in compliance with new IRS regulations.

· The questionnaire to generate the new 403(b) plan was submitted by deadline. 

· The Council is also filing past IRS 5500 forms for the plan.

· The Council has a supplemental retirement plan that will be converted to “draw-down” only.
· Health Insurance

· CLRC is working with the Council of Community Services to transition to a new, more cost-effective health insurance plan through Blue Cross/Blue Shield.  The plan offers considerable cost savings.

Meeting adjourned at 3:07 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

